
The Wilsonville Town Council met Thursday, June 22, 2023, in the Council 
Chamber Room at the Wilsonville Town Hall.  Mayor Ricky Morris called the 
meeting to order at 6:30 P. M.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Councilman Don Belcher.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Councilman Belcher.

The following council members answered roll call:  Don Belcher, Lauren 
Kennamer,
Larry Lowe, Blake Ray, Melissa Rosetta.  Richard Atchison and Mavis Cohill were 
not present.

The minutes of the June 05, 2023, regular council meeting (mailed to the council 
members before this meeting) were reviewed.  Larry Lowe made a motion to 
approve the minutes, as presented; Blake Ray seconded.  The motion passed with 
the following vote:  Don Belcher, yes; Lauren Kennamer, yes; Larry Lowe, yes; 
Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Checks were examined by the council members immediately prior to the meeting.   
Melissa Rosetta asked a question about the check to The Kelley Group.  This 
should be the final check for the Highway 25 sidewalk project.  Blake Ray made a 
motion to approve the checks for mailing; Lauren Kennamer seconded.  The 
motion passed with the following vote:  Don Belcher, yes; Lauren Kennamer, yes; 
Larry Lowe, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

The representatives from Living Water Services were unable to attend the 
meeting tonight.

The God and Country Celebration was the next item on the agenda.  The 
sandwiches/chips bags will be delivered at 5:30 P. M.  The cost for the five-
hundred bags was $3.100.00.  Blake Ray stated the church got enough donations 
to cover the entire cost of the fireworks. 

Mayor/Council Comment



Larry Lowe asked about the door at the Revis Building.  He will contact Overhead 
Door in Irondale and see if they will come and repair it.
Melissa Rosetta stated four-hundred families were served at the Food Bank Give 
Away this month.

Councilwoman Rosetta also said the library summer reading program is going 
well.  The librarians are doing a great job.

Blake Ray asked if the paving on Valentine Circle is completed.  Lore Foley said 
there is still equipment parked on Brothers Avenue; she thinks they are still 
working on Valentine Circle.

Melissa Rosetta asked about the applicants for the town clerk position.  There 
have been several applications turned in. 

There being no further business to come before the council, Larry Lowe made a 
motion to adjourn the meeting; Lauren Kennamer seconded.  The motion 
received unanimous approval.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:39 P. M.

____________________________-
Ricky Morris, Mayor

____________________________-
Atttest


